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Commodore’s Report 
July, 2015

The Dock 1 Extension project is 
complete. It has been a tough jour-

ney to get the permits and everything 
in place and I’m glad P/C Bob Myers 
stuck with the project until it was com-
plete. It made my life much easier. We 
now have two more 60’ open slips and 
two more 40’ open slips to add to our 
marina.

The Old Timers’ Cruise was a 
memorable event. Thank you, Gerald 
Fey, for organizing the event and to 
David Silver and Rear Commodore elect John Hieber 
for providing the boats for the cruise. The bartend-
ers were spot on with cocktails for all as we cruised 
Lake Washington and discussed how the members 
that came before us have sculpted the club into what 
we have today. Thanks to all those members for the 
foresight and tenacity to make Queen City Yacht 
Club what we enjoy today.

The Big Brother’s cruise was a hoot. More than a 
dozen boats from Bremerton Yacht Club were wel-
comed to our outstation in Eagle Harbor for fun and 
frivolity. They were greeted by a plethora of Queen 
City Yacht Club members and fun was had by all. 
Thank you, “Not So Fleet Captain” Chuck Gould, for 
a wonderful time.

The months of July and August 
bring us:

H � Fourth of July Cruise, by P/C 
George and Nancy Austin, July 
3rd – 5th

H  �July 5th, the first day of summer 
in the Pacific Northwest.

H � Fleet Captain’s Mini-Cruise 
South, by Chuck Gould, July 5th 
-10th. 

H � Fleet Captain’s Cruise North, by 
Chuck Gould, August 14th-23rd.

Please see the Queen City Yacht 
Club web page calendar for the most recent events 
and dates.

Have a safe and enjoyable summer, cruising or 
just relaxing on your boat. Remember to live, laugh, 
love, repeat.

Still proud and happy to serve, the McGrew 
Crew is here for you.

—Dick McGrew, Commodore

Vice Commodore’s Report 

Summer is upon us, with many boats off cruising 
judging by the empty slips as well as the sublets 

in place. Members have cast off to far off destinations 
such as Alaska to the north and more adventurous 

Richard McGrew
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places like Andrews Bay to the 
south. Well I guess it is just a mat-
ter of viewpoint. 

As a follow up on some of our 
business items: we now have a 
contract in place for the redevel-
opment of our website. As part of 
this redevelopment we would like 
to break down the existing pro-
cesses, which had most functions 
funneling through one person. We 
have identified a number of roles 
that would be best served by hav-
ing more direct member input to 
the website. If you have an interest 
in participating please let me or 
Gerald Fey, our webmaster, know. 
During our recent member sur-
vey, out-of-date content was iden-
tified as the number one member 
concern. The best way to address 
this is by dividing the tasks and 
distributing the input. Your assis-
tance as we go forward would be 
greatly appreciated. 

This is just a final reminder 
that your annual vessel registra-
tion is due. Please place the new 
decal on your boat if you have 
not done so. Not only can you be 
stopped if you are on the water 
without a current vessel registra-
tion but it is a sign to me and the 
moorage committee that the boat 
is not being used.

By now the Big Brother’s 
Cruise is behind us and we will 
soon be in the middle of the 4th of 

* FREE HAUL OUT *

st th
February 1  thru February 28

and
th th

July 15  thru September 15

September 
Bilge Pump 
Deadline
August 10

•	Refit	&	Restoration

•	Yacht	Commissioning

•	Mechanical	&	Electrical	
Systems

•	Topside	Refinishing

•	Navigation,	Entertainment	
&	Communication	Systems

•	Shipwright	Services

•	Fiberglass	Repair

•	Hull	Extensions

•	Rigging	&	Furlers	

•	General	Maintenance	&	
Detailing

•	Custom	Metal	Fabrication

•	Heated	Dry	Storage

www.seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW  
WEST 

At Shilshole Bay Marina

206-783-6550 
west@seaviewboatyard.com 

SEAVIEW  
NORTH 

At Squalicum Harbor Marina

360-676-8282 
north@seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW YACHT 
SERVICE FAIRHAVEN
In Bellingham’s Fairhaven District

360-594-4314 
fairhaven@seaviewboatyard.com

SERVING NW BOATERS FOR 41 YEARS

July weekend. We plan on mak-
ing both events. One of the major 
joys of going through the chairs 
is to participate in the Winslow 
4th of July parade. This will be 
my second time. Shirley has done 
it several times because she was 
the Tarette treasurer for several 
years. All the activities on the 4th, 
including the parade, retain the 
small town feel that makes the 
weekend especially enjoyable. 
We hope you were able to make it 
over.

In closing I hope that you have 
a safe, enjoyable and trouble-free 
cruising season regardless of your 
final destination. Getting out on 
the water is the reason we boat. 
We hope to see you in one of those 
far off locations.

—John Rogers, Vice Commodore

Rear Commodore’s 
Report

My year as Rear 
Commodore is quickly 

coming to a close and what a year 
it has been. The change of watch 
will not be until our second meet-
ing in September, but we already 
know that our incoming Rear 
Commodore is John Hieber, who 
has already been nominated and 
elected. While John will be the 
officer, going through the chairs 
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is really a team effort and his first 
mate Debbie is a significant part of 
the experience, and together they 
will be wonderful ambassadors of 
Queen City Yacht Club. 

Grand14
The reason I am mentioning the 
incoming Rear Commodore is that 
his first event will be the Grand 14 
Cruise-In being held August 7-9 
at Bremerton Yacht Club. This is 
the weekend that all the new Rear 
Commodores from the Grand 14 
yacht clubs converge and meet 
their counterparts for the first time 
and become the Grand 14 Class 
of 2018. It was just one year ago 
that Michele and I attended this 
event mostly with anticipation and 
uncertainty, but it has undoubt-
edly become a milestone event as 
we progress through the chairs. 
So far we have attended 7 Junior 
Officer’s Balls with our counter-
parts, and in the coming year, as 
vice commodore, we will attend 7 
more. 

At the Bremerton Cruise-In on 
Friday evening only the incom-
ing Rear Commodores attend, 
as this gives the new class time 
to get to know one another and 
start to bond without being over-
shadowed by their clubs’ Vice 
Commodores and Commodores. 
Fortunately, the Vice Commodores 

and Commodores are not totally 
excluded, as we will all muster 
over at Port Orchard Yacht Club 
on Friday evening for our own 
little gathering, and then parade 
over to Bremerton on Saturday 
morning. By now you have prob-
ably gathered that there is quite a 
party on Saturday evening with 
all bridge members in attendance. 

Membership

Even though we are at full mem-
bership, we continue to receive 
and accept new applications. How 
is this possible? The club by-laws 

state that Active Membership may 
not exceed 400. There is also a by-
law provision that enables mem-
bers that have fulfilled 25 years of 
Active Membership to be moved 
to Life Member status, thereby 
creating an opening for new 
members. This provision is con-
tingent upon the club being at full 
membership, and by approval of 
the Board of Trustees. Both condi-
tions have been met and a limited 
number of members have moved 
to Life Membership, enabling us 
to continue to accept applications. 

We continue to receive emails 

Kim Nance
Realtor®
Cell: 480.489.7178   kimnance.az@gmail.com 
Office: 623.889.7100   Fax: 602.733.5131

Representing Arizona’s Active Adult Retirement Living  
Communities in the Phoenix West Valley 

  Trilogy at Vistancia

  Corte Bella

  Sun City Grand

   Sun City West  
and more

QCYC Captain & Sunshine Specialist

GALLERY MARINE
On Seattle’s Lake Union 

Since 1983 

717 NE Northlake Way
Seattle, WA 98105

• Westerbeke Engines & Generators
• Universal Engines
• Ford Lehman
• Hino
• Yanmar
• Crusader
• Cummins
• Marine Power

(206) 547-2477
Fax (206) 547-2180

• Complete engine room service on Gas & Diesel Engines
• Fuel Tank Replacements

• 50' Dry Dock for Shaft and Prop Repairs
• Electrical Repairs & Upgrades

• Repower or Rebuild
• Our dock or yours

• Knowledgeable parts staff
• Open Monday through Friday 8:00 am – 5:00 pm

(continued)
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from interested pro-
spective members and 
their inquiries have 
almost always resulted 
from the positive 
things they have heard 
about QCYC. This is 
something members 
already know, but to 
hear from non-mem-
bers that the word on 
the street is that QCYC 
is a great club is satis-
fying, and an image we can main-
tain by doing what we are already 
doing. Thank you to all the mem-
bers who act as ambassadors of 
our club, which aids greatly in our 
recruitment efforts. 

If Michele and I don’t see 
you on the water this summer, 
hopefully our paths will cross in 
September. 

—�Dave Bedner, Rear Commodore

House Committee 
Report

The house 
has 

installed new 
lanyards on the 
flagpole. They 
are nice and 
white. The old 
lines had seen their day.

Our new carpet got a 
shampoo on the 2nd floor June 
16th. It was starting to show some 
bad stains. When dining on 
the 2nd floor, try to avoid 
accidents. We want to keep the 
carpet looking good to celebrate 
our 100 years.

—�Jim Damery,  
House Committee Chair

Outstation Report

Two QCYC boats at the Deer 
Harbor Outstation: BarbEric 

and Penguin were bow to bow on 
May 20th. This was a nice start to 
summer cruising!

We visited both outstations as 
we headed north on our summer 
trip. We enjoyed our stays at both 
facilities. 

We could see from the web-
cam, the Winslow Outstation was 
a busy place Memorial Day week-
end. We hear through the grape-
vine it was a great success!

Safe boating 
—Barb Wood 

attorney & counselor at law

Valerie Ohlstrom

Personalized and comPrehensive legal solutions in:

 ü Estate and Disability Planning

 ü Elder Law

 ü Probate and Trust  
Settlement

 ü Special Needs Trusts

 ü Medicaid and Long Term  
Care Planning

 ü Guardianship

valerie@ohlstromlaw.com
www.ohlstromlaw.com

serving seattle, Bellevue and greater King county
QCYC Captain

(425) 881-5251
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Docks Doin’s
A Message from the Docks Chairpeople:

We’ll be afloat each and every 
night

Don’t get too blue if we fail to 
write

So Bon Voyage farewell
Bye Bye so long

Next Docks Fun Day’s
In September. We’ll see you
When the summer’s through.

Here we are, no hammers or 
planks to contend with

Just oodles of folks to be friends 
with

Summer vacation, has called us 
all away

Have a good time, but 
remember

Things still de-cay, with the 
summer moon above

On Docks Fun Day, next 
September

We’ll return to The work that we 
all love.

Next Docks Committee Meeting, 
September 8 @ 6:30 PM
Next Docks Fun Day, September 
12 @ 8:30 AM

—�Chuck Gould, Docks 
Committee Chair

helmsmantrawlers.com | 206.282.0110 | westlake ave n | seattle

Helmsman
t r a w l e r sNew! 

43 pilothouse

practically sized - prudently efficient - built to lastpractically sized - prudently efficient - built to last

Helmsman - take the wheel!

Other Helmsman Trawlers® Models 
38 pilothouse

37 sedan
31 camano 

www.mactops.com
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President’s Report

Happy cruising! The 
weather is so glorious! I 

came back from a week long in 
the South Sound. What a gra-
cious and beautiful area… and 
deserted! In most of the places 
I visited my boat was the only 
boat. If you have a chance to go 
on the South Sound Cruise with 
Chuck and Jan Gould, do so. It 
is so relaxing and the scenery 
is breathtaking! I saw a pod of 
orcas. Plenty of eagles, and dol-
phins escorted me to a harbor. I 
watched the raccoons foraging 
for breakfast on Blake Island: it 
was a wonderful trip. 

Welcome back to the snow-
birds: it’s always nice to have a 
full house.

Last month we had the 
annual Dock Party in addition 
the Taco and Tequila dinner. The 
Tarettes received the funds from 
the open bar and we made a 
couple hundred dollars! Thank 
you for stocking up on your bar 
tickets. Your support is appre-
ciated. And thanks to Andy for 
being so generous and letting 
us keep a percentage of the bar 
tab! A huge thank you to Diane 
Prestebak and all the work she 
did to make the dock sale and 
the dinner a success. The Tarettes 
made $905.05 on the sale! This 
was Diane’s last year for the 
sale: she has been putting on the 
sale for the past six years and 
is going to retire. Thank you, 

Diane, for all your years of ser-
vice. Your dedication and hard 
work are most appreciated!

2015-2016 leadership is 
President, Becky Garvie; Vice 
President, Joanie Preusser; 
Secretary, Dale Ward; Treasurer, 
Gayle Frisch; and the Board 
members are Margaret Krows, 
Mary Jo Svendsen and Shirley 
Rogers. I thank the outgoing 
board and Margaret for your 
support during the past year. 
But the most important thing 
Margaret did was to revise the 
by-laws. WOW what an accom-
plishment! They are now in line 
with our organization, simpli-
fied, and will make the navi-
gation of issues for the club so 
much easier! Margaret’s theme 
last year was to enrich our iden-
tity as boating women. We 
planned educational events and 
some outings. This coming year 
I will continue with Margaret’s 
vision and have boating edu-
cational themes, mixed in with 
some fun stuff! I will be setting 
up a Facebook account for the 
Tarettes so we can keep in touch 
with what’s going on.

This year we’re into baskets, 
substantial baskets. There will 

be a basket that will appeal to 
everyone! For the 4th of July we 
will have two baskets, “a picnic 
for two,” featuring a back pack 
with picnic supplies and “Let’s 
go Crabbing.” The crabbing 
basket will feature two crab 
pot setups and everything for 
crabbing! Raffle tickets will be 
for sale at Winslow. 

Tarettes’ dues, $25 for general 
membership and $10 publication 
fee for life members who wish to 
receive printed materials, need 
to be paid by September 1. Please 
send payment to Treasurer, 
Gayle Frisch, 15018 SW 47th St., 
Bellevue, WA 98006. If there 
has been a change in your con-
tact information, please advise 
Gayle as well. We want to make 
sure that all of our records are 
current.

Thank-you and have a won-
derful summer.

—�Becky Garvie, President 

H H H 

NEW MEMBERS

Three ladies have joined the 
Tarettes in the last month, Dale 
Ward, Fantome de la Mer; Peggie 
Evans, Double Portion; and Mary 
O’Brien, Doug. Welcome aboard 
and thank-you for supporting 
the Tarettes. We look forward to 
getting to know you.

H H H 
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SUNSHINE REPORT
Hopefully calls and cards sent to Tarettes 
who are in sorrow or going through a dif-
ficult time have provided a ray of “sun-
shine.” Joanie Preusser’s mother died on 
June 3 from double pneumonia. This is the 
second enormous loss to Joanie in a little 
more than a year’s time. Margaret Krows 
and her family have just lost her sister, 
Pat, who had stage 4 cancer. Laurean and 
Bob Myers’ love in action for their son, 
Jason, cannot be easy. Often we cannot 
change health issues or sorrow that is part 
of life, but we can be supportive through 
our love, prayers and actions.
 

—�Sunshine Chair Christine McCroskey

Attention Moorage  
Members!

When your boat insurance renews it is 
your responsibility to provide the club 

with an updated Certificate of Insurance to 
remain in compliance with moorage rules.

Yard Sale Thanks!
Once again on June 6th we had a successful yard sale followed by Tequila & Taco Night. 

We had 11 tables plus five Tarette tables selling everything from boat to house treasures that 
found many good homes. We served 93 delicious meals. Thank you to everybody that donated items 
for the Tarette tables and to the members who attended this fun event. Thank you to the following 
volunteers who helped make this such a success.

Carina Bixby
Cassidy Bixby
Kyle Bixby
Deborah Cobain
Gene Cotton
Jimmy Damery
Gary Fisker 

Debbie Foote 
Gordy Foote
David Gabel 
Becky Garvie 
Andy Gerde 
Chuck Gould  
Bill High 

Gary Johnson 
Vivian Johnson    
Margaret Krows            
Russ Oberg
Bob Prestebak
Andrea Schock
Dave Svendsen

—�Diane Prestebak, Chairman, Yard Sale & Tequila & Taco Night

QCYC Club Hours

Main Gate: 	 Open 0600 – 1900
Docks: 	�� 24 hour lockdown and card access
Clubhouse: 	� Doors open  

0800 – 1800 
Member Access 0500 – 2400 
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FLEET CAPTAIN’S SUMMER CRUISES

First Cruise:  
South Sound
This cruise departs from the outstation following 
July 4 weekend.

Monday, July 6	 Gig Harbor
Tuesday, July 7	 Penrose State Park
Wednesday, July 8	 Longbranch
Thursday, July 9	 Jarrell Cove State Park
Friday, July 10	 Olympia (Swantown)
Saturday, July 11	 Foss Waterway (Tacoma)

Second Cruise:  
San Juans and Gulf Islands
Friday, August 14	 Oak Harbor
Saturday, August 15	 Anacortes
Sunday, August 16	 Deer Harbor
Monday, August 17	 Sidney
Tuesday, August 18	 Ganges
Wednesday, Aug 19	 Ganges
Thursday, August 20	 Montague
Friday, August 21	 Poet’s Cove
Saturday, August 22	 Garrison Bay
Sunday, August 23	 Fisherman Bay
Monday, August 24	 LaConner
Tuesday, August 25	 Langley
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Golf Tournament – Contact Scott Grimm 
cscottgrimm@msn.com or 206-478-1175 

Heavy Appetizers 
Street Dance 

 

Parade, Fair, Continental Breakfast, 
Games & Kid’s Activities, Prime Rib Dinner, Fireworks  

 

French toast Breakfast & Cleanup 
 

Contact George & Nancy Austin for Information  
gaustin0847@gmail.com 



 
 
 

 
QCYC Ship’s Store  
Summer Schedule 

 
 Friday Lunches  
 July 24th      11:30 – 1:30 
 August 14th     11:30 – 1:30 
 
 Membership Meetings 
 They will resume in September 
  
 Store Managers 
 Vivian Johnson    425-641-2006 
 Sistee Lentgis    206-285-7272 
 Carol Dorney    425-788-1801  



         Oh Boy!	
  
      Lead Me To	
  

Doggie Days of 
Summer 

 
Labor Day 
Weekend at 

QCYC 
Winslow  

Sept. 5-6-7 
 

Friday:       
Fleet Arrives (Call Channel 69 for Moorage Help) 
Dinner on Your Own 
 
Saturday:    
Dog Naps (Yawn, Curl), Big and Little People Games, and Dog Walks  
After You Fetch Your Yummy Breakfast and Before You Get Your Paws on a Delightful Dinner 
 
Sunday:    
Tail-Waggin’ Breakfast, Followed by More Dog Naps, Big and Little People Games, and Dog 
Walks 
                                                                    AND 

QCYC’s Annual Doggie Olympics 
And Best-Dressed Dog Parade 

Dinner and a Movie Ends the Day 
 
Monday:    
After Continental Breakfast and an Outstation Clean-up Party, Fleet Departs                   
 

More Information? Want to Help? 
 Contact Larry and Dorothy Dubia at LDDubia65@msn.com or 206-300-2933 
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Marine Sales, Inc.
New Location: 2925 Fairview Ave East (Thunderbird Marina) 

Seattle, WA • 206-633-0701 • 206-633-0716 (fax)

email: wolfe@nwlink.com
www.wolfemarine.com

Come see me in my new location on Fairview Avenue.  
The new year, 2013 will be 30 years for me serving  

the Seattle boating community in boat sales.  
I look forward to many more.

Quality Used Boats Since 1939

Bruce F. Ramon
Cerfitied PubliC YaCht broker

206-949-6209 cell

Yacht
Performance

Center
Tony Stempak  
Owner Since 1983

915 N.E. Boat Street

Seattle, WA 98105

Of�ce: 206-633-1195

E-mail: ypcseattle@aol.com

References & Photos 

Available Upon 

Request

– Haul Outs with Elevator Lift
– Bottom Painting

– Electronics Rigging Specialist
– Repower

– Custom Welding
– High Performance Specialist

– Merc Cruiser, Volvo & Crusader
– Fuel Injection Specialist

– Bow & Stern Thruster Installs
Member of
       QUEEN CITY    
       YACHT CLUB

Looking Ahead..

H � July 3-5	� 4th of July Cruise – 
Eagle Harbor

H � July 6-10	� Fleet Captain’s  
Mini-Cruise South

H �� August 	 Fleet Captain’s 
14-23	 Cruise North
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1501 Fourth Ave, Suite 2400 • Seattle, WA 98101

(800) 755-6470

Lewis O. TiTLand, CPa  Ps
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

J.G. SCRIPPS BUILDING / SUITE 400
221 FIRST AVENUE WEST

SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98119

TEL: (206) 789-5433
FAX: (206) 682-5241

Dean A. Lentgis

David B. Carlson

Fishermen’s Terminal

3824 18th Ave. W. Seattle, WA 98119

206 283-1000 tel  206-284-3450 fax

lentgis@carlsoninsurance.com

1500 Westlake Ave N, Suite 124  
Seattle, WA 98109

206-283-1000 tel  206-284-3450 fax
lentgis@carlsoninsurance.com

Dean A. Lentgis
David B. Carlson

Serving Northwest 
boaters for 41 years.

Located on the Ship Canal at Canal Boatyard
4300 11th Ave. NW, Seattle

(206) 789-4690 • www.pacificfiberglass.com

Repair, Refit & Restoration
Everybody at Pacific Fiberglass is committed to doing the best 
job possible, whether it’s refitting a Super-yacht or putting a new 
bottom on a compact trawler. Give us a call about your project. 
We'll help sort out what makes sense for you.

Scott Anderson 206-769-1192

Spec ia l i z ing in
Res ident ia l , Condomin ium 
& Investment Proper t ies .

sander@windermere.com
www.seattleincityhomes.com

Knowledge  Integrity  Service

R E A L E S T A T E

  



JULY 2015
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3
4th of July Cruise 
- Eagle Harbor 
(George & Nancy 
Austin)

4
4th of July Cruise 
- Eagle Harbor 
(George & Nancy 
Austin)

5
4th of July Cruise 
- Eagle Harbor 
(George & Nancy 
Austin)

6
Fleet Captain's 
Mini-Cruise South

7
Fleet Captain's 
Mini-Cruise South

8
Fleet Captain's 
Mini-Cruise South

9
Fleet Captain's 
Mini-Cruise South

10
Fleet Captain's 
Mini-Cruise South

Friday Lunch: 1130

11

12 13 14 15 16 17
Friday Lunch: 1130

18

19 20 21 22 23 24
Friday Lunch: 1130

25

26 27 28 29 30 31
Friday Lunch: 1130



AUGUST 2015
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1

2 3 4 5 6 7
Friday Lunch: 1130

8

9 10 11 12 13 14
Friday Lunch: 1130
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

15
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

16
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

17
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

18
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

19
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

20
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

21
Friday Lunch: 1130
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

22
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

23
Fleet Captain's 
Cruise North

24 25 26 27 28
Friday Lunch: 1130

29

30 31

t h e Qu een Ci t y Yac h t Club 
2608 Boyer Avenue East, Seattle, WA 98102 

Dick McGrew  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .         Commodore
John Rogers  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .          Vice Commodore
Dave Bedner  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Rear Commodore
Eric Wood  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .           Secretary
Jan Gould  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .           Treasurer
Michael Abrejera  .  .  .  .  .  .  .       Photographer
Stephanie Weiss  .   .   .   .   .   .   .  Photographer
Don Wilson  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .          Photographer
Bill Field  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .            Editor 
(e-mail: farafield32@msn.com)


